DATE: July 1, 2001

TO: FCC OET

FROM: James F. Roesch, Jr.

RE: MOBILE MESSGENGER CERTIFICATION
CC: File

To whom it may concern:

Form 731has been submitted electronically, initiating the "certification™ of the Terion (formerly
Flash Comm, Inc.) DHF-2000. This product is a new mobile transceiver that utilizes heretofore
under utilized portions of the HF spectrum. The FCC Wireless Telecommunications Bureau
granted waivers to Flash Comm, Inc. in 1997 (DA 97-1451) allowing this new and novel wide
area wireless data service to be operated in portions of the HF electromagnetic spectrum. The
technical parameters associated with "Equipment Type-acceptance Requirements” are delineated
in DA 97-1451 Appendix B. Terion has now completed the design and successful testing of the
HF transmitting equipment. We are therefore eager to gain certification necessary for full-scale
sale and marketing of this new and novel product.

While pursuing the grant of waivers through the Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, Thomas
Stanley (Ph# 202-418-0605) was a valuable technical contact at the FCC. If assistance in
understanding the history of the grant of these waivers is needed, | am sure Tom would be a
valuable internal resource. Other FCC contacts can be provided as well if necessary and helpful.
Please contact me at your earliest convenience with any questions regarding this submittal.

Sincerely,

James F. Roesch, Jr.

Asst. VP — Product development
Terion, Inc.

300 North Drive, Suite Al
Melbourne, FL 32934

Ph 407-752-3000

FAX 407-752-0294

email: jroesch@terion.com

web: www.terion.com




